
ical journals. The new ad, which started
running in January 2003, displays a
rear-facing car seat.

It was not our intent with the origi-
nal ad to misdirect readers concerning
the installation of car seats. Rather, the
car seat was depicted this way to help
readers understand at a glance the mes-
sage of the ad, that unprotected sex can
lead to unplanned pregnancy. Interest-
ingly, although the Marvelon ad set out
to deliver a very responsible message in
one context, for some readers it com-
municated something very different in
another context.

Given that the ad was placed only in
medical journals, we trust that we have
not inadvertently sent the wrong mes-
sage to consumers. However, Organon
has acted quickly to implement a solu-
tion that should satisfy everyone.

Wayne Haddock
Senior Product Manager
Organon Canada Ltd./Ltée.
Scarborough, Ont.

Of navels and urinating
horses

Ivery much enjoyed CMAJ’s 2002
Holiday Review. In particular, Car-

olyn Brown’s reporting of the IgNobel
prizes caught my attention, especially
the item about navel-gazing.1

This little report immediately took
me back some 56 or 57 years, to my
second year of premed studies at the
University of Saskatchewan. Our bio-
chemistry lab professor, whose office
was just off the lab, had told us to dis-
turb him whenever we had problems or
questions. At that particular time, we
were studying the hormones found in
urine and, among other things, were
told about hormone replacement ther-
apy, including the fact that the brand
name Premarin (conjugated estrogen)
was a short version of “pregnant mare’s
urine.”

I had a question about my lab work
and proceeded to the professor’s office.
He was very busy writing longhand on
sheets of foolscap and did not look up

for a minute or two. I asked him if he
was writing up some research, and he
said “Yes, indeed I am” and showed me
the title on page 1. It read “On Fuzz-
Gathering about the Umbilicus.” I
don’t know if he ever completed this as-
pect of his “research,” but I wish now
that I had taken more interest!

As I was about to leave his office af-
ter he responded to my query, he asked
me to wait a moment and hurriedly
penned a couple of lines on a sheet of
paper, which he asked me to pass
around the lab. If my memory serves
me correctly, and I’m sure it does, the
lines were as follows:

A permanently pregnant mare pid-
dling perpetually produces more
pee than an infinite series of mares
peeing into pots periodically.

How I wish we had had more pro-
fessors with his student rapport and
sense of humour.

Joe Golumbia
Family Physician
Sidney, BC
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Osteoporosis in children:
2002 guidelines do not apply 

The 2002 clinical practice guidelines
for the diagnosis and management

of osteoporosis in Canada1 cover both
primary and secondary osteoporosis,
but it is important to remember that
these guidelines are based on evidence
and experience with adult patients only
and hence may not be applicable to
younger patients.

Children and adolescents also expe-
rience fragility fractures, albeit rarely.
In addition to their occurrence in asso-
ciation with genetic diseases (such as
osteogenesis imperfecta), pediatric
fragility fractures are seen in patients
with immobilization (e.g., because of
spinal cord injury), inflammatory dis-
eases (e.g., juvenile idiopathic arthri-

tis), glucocorticoid pharmacotherapy
and combinations of these factors,
sometimes with concomitant nutri-
tional deficiencies of calcium and vita-
min D; such fractures may also occur
in patients with hypogonadism. 

However, the World Health Orga-
nization densitometry categories2,3 can-
not be applied in these cases, as T-
scores for children calculated by
standard methods are falsely low be-
cause there is no adjustment for their
smaller size.4 Although T-scores
should be neither computed nor re-
ported for children, interpretation of
pediatric densitometry results is possi-
ble if one has knowledge of various
normal ranges for bone mass that de-
pend on age, sex, bone size, pubertal
tempo and pubertal stage. This
process is analogous to analyzing chil-
dren’s growth curves without knowing
the parents’ heights. 

Also currently lacking are data re-
lating bone mass measurements to
fracture risk in these special popula-
tions. As a result, it may be advisable
to diagnose and consider pharma-
cotherapy for pediatric osteoporosis in
the severe category — children who
have already experienced a fragility
fracture and who have identifiable risk
factors. This definition is conservative
but probably appropriate, given the
lack of sufficient efficacy and safety
data in children for the agents used for
preventing fractures in older adults. 

As Canadian child health programs
develop recommendations for care for
osteoporosis in children, it is hoped
that diagnostic and clinical trials re-
search will progress to the point that
satisfying, evidence-based guidelines
on the management of pediatric osteo-
porosis can one day be included.

Shayne P. Taback
Section of Endocrinology and 
Metabolism

Department of Pediatrics and Child 
Health

University of Manitoba 
Winnipeg, Man.
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